TOWN OF FARMINGTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

April 17, 2024

Present for the online web conference were Chair Statchen, Commissioners Berlandy, Fox, Kelsey, Simpson and Alternate Commissioner Santos. Town Planner Rutherford and Clerk Michaud were also present. The meeting was called to order at 8:56 p.m.

Present in the Development Conference Room were Town Planner Rutherford and Clerk Michaud. All others were present online.

NEW BUSINESS

No New Business.

PLANNER'S REPORT

9300 to 9307 Glen Hollow Drive

Town Planner Rutherford stated the Town has been working with the owner of 9300 and 9307 Glen Hollow Drive and has come to an agreement to purchase these lots. The lots are part of the Bridgehampton Crossing subdivision as an extension of the existing Glen Hollow Drive. These lots are contiguous to approximately 60 acres of Town-owned Open Space and are located upland of the Unionville Brook and an unnamed tributary to the Brook providing a natural buffer to watercourses. Property along with the Town-owned Open Space supports a rich mix of botanical and wildlife habitat worthy of preservation. The Commission is asked to provide a positive endorsement to the Town Plan & Zoning Commission in support of the acquisition of these parcels. The consensus of the Commission was to issue a statement of support to TPZ regarding this land acquisition.

MINUTES

Meeting Minutes

Upon a motion made and seconded (Simpson/Berlandy) it was unanimously

VOTED: To approve the April 3, 2024 Conservation Commission meeting minutes.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:14 p.m.

SJM